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VI.

President — President Watts thanked cabinet members for their participation with the period
product distribution on Friday, October 13™. She shared that she has been thinking about having the
group present at COSGA, if any members have any presentation ideas please share them with her.
The deadline for presentation ideas is in two weeks. President Watts shared that this week in
Leadership Council facilities reported that the Reeds gym pool will be fully finished by fall 2024. The
College of Arts & Letters gave an update on interdisciplinary work and is also working on maximizing
their budget. Experience ISU event will be held on October 27", she asked for member attendance.
This event will include academic sessions, speeches and tours. President Watts also asked members,
especially new members, to please fill out the officer spreadsheet with all of the appropriate
information.

SAB Director — SAB Director Morgan shared last Friday, October 13" the Abyss event was extremely
successful with 1,510 people in attendance, which is much more than expected. SAB is planning on
replicating this event in January with the Gatsby event. Bootacular is being held on October 25,
there are only five clubs signed up so please encourage clubs you are a part of to sign up.

Vice President — Vice President Reynolds reported that he participated in the pad distribution on
October 13, he delivered products to the College of Education. While he was there he gave an
impromptu speech to donors. He is also looking to give away the reminder of the spirit packs from
last year’s gear order so that he can design and place a new gear order.

. Vice President of Idaho Falls — Vice President Finco participated in the period product distribution

last Friday which was an amazing event. She also shared that the period product dispenser was
finally installed on the Idaho Falls campus!

Vice President of Meridian — Vice President Position vacant.

Pro Temp — Senator Mortenson shared that last week in Senate we denied funding for the office pet,
approved funding for COSGA and introduced Bill 614. Senator Mortenson shared that next week we
are all dressing up for the meetings, this can be either in a costume or in as much orange and black
as you can possibly wear. If the funding for cookie decorating gets approved we will be doing that
next week during caucus. This will serve as an opportunity for senate and the cabinet to get to know
each other and foster more relationships.
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Secretary — Secretary Madison shared that she has been collaborating with Destiny Lynch on COSGA
plans and asked members to fill out the informed consent form that she passed out. She also shared
that she has submitted the puffer vest gear order. Secretary Madison also rescheduled the Dinner
with the Dean event for November 1% during caucus from 6:30-7.

Director of Finance — Director Clark shared that he has been working with Secretary Madison on
updating the website with appropriate funding and finance information. He has also been working
with Senator Yadav on reviewing the addition to Benny’s travel funding, this addition is going to be
reviewed on Thursday with Val Davids and the SAB office. He has continued working on updating the
budget vs actual as well as working on the backend of all of the funding request.

Director of Public Relations — Director McGroarty shared that he has a meeting coming up with
Emma Watts to get all of the passwords and usernames for the social medias.

Director of Community Relations — Director Price absent.

Director of Sustainability — Director Deo reported that last Friday he attended the meeting about
hiring of a university sustainability manager. The candidates presented and there should be
someone hired into this position soon. The movie idea that he shared last week was very supported
by the various organizations that he has been collaborating with.

Director of Academic Affairs — Director Adams met with the director of academic advising. They
need help promoting ROAR into Registration event, having senators reach out to their respective
colleges and promote this event directly. Director Adams has also reached out to the other Director
of Academic Affirms at other universities to network with them. The ROAR into Registration event is
on November 13%", 14t and 15™.

Director of Student Affairs — Director Whitney shared the exciting news that we received 500
condoms from the condom collective! Director Whitney met with housing to discuss the distribution
of the condoms. The plan that they came up with is to put candy buckets at RA desks that will have
both candy and condoms so students have the opportunity to discreetly take what they need.
Director Whitney still hasn’t heard back from facilities or Doris regarding the comment box.

Elections Commissioner — Commissioner Wilks shared that he has been working on finalizing the
election timeline in written graph from. He will have this finished by the end of the week and will
review it with the rest of his commission.

Deputy Elections Commissioner — Commissioner Price absent.

Publicity Elections Commissioner — Commissioner Tucker present.

XVIl.  OTHER

i. Discussion



1. The new Dean of Students, Matt Daily introduced himself to the
cabinet.



